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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre

Monday 25th July 2022 at 7.00pm

Present: Peter Wilkinson (PW) chairman, Eileen Bland (EM), Julian Bland (JB), Michelle Budden (MB), Gillian Edwards (GE), Chris Hampson (CH), Iain Lasseter (IL), Roger Moss (RM), William Reynolds (WR) and John Freeman (JF)
In attendance: 3 members of the public.
40.
Public Open Forum: The Weaverham Trust next litter pick is on 10th September and an afternoon tea on 24th September. 
41.
Apologies for absence: CWaC Cllrs Charles Fifield and Paul Williams sent apologies which were noted.  Absent: Cllrs M Gerrard (MG) and Adrian Morgan (AM)
42. 
Declarations of Interest: There were no new declarations, all councillors were encouraged to check that their declarations are up to date.
43.
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th June were approved.
44.
Finance.

44.1
Minutes of the meeting held on 11th July were received.

44.2
The accounts for June were approved.

44.3
The accounts for the quarter ending 30th June were approved.
44.4
The Internal Auditors report has been received with some minor points that have been attended to.  The report was noted.

44.5
A donation for £200 to Weaverham Academy was approved.

44.7
It was agreed to transfer £100 000 to our National Savings account. 
44.8
It was agreed to switch from using Xero to Scribe as our accounts package.
44.9
It was agreed that Peter Wilkinson would assume the role of RFO now that John Freeman is chairman of the Finance Committee.
45.
Environment

45.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th July were received.

45.2
Actions identified following the tree survey were approved.

45.3
The first grant application for the Russet Road Play Park has reached the second stage.  Further applications are being made.
45.4
The Solar Panel project to be discussed with the Community Association.

46.
Planning


46.1
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th July were accepted.
47.
Police matters
The latest report from PCSO Michelle Gillet was circulated.  A more robust litter bin has replaced a damaged bin on the Play Park.
48.
Meetings attended
Members attended the following meetings: Co-Op liaison – PW & JF, CSAG – PW, EB, GE & JF, tree surgeon – PW, MB & JF, discussions with supplier of Scribe accounts package – PW & JF.  PW also took part in Zoom meetings on the Public Works Loan Board, CIL and Operation London Bridge.
49. 
CW&C

Discussions about improving flood defenses continue as well as repairs to the sluice gates at Dutton Locks.  Some progress on churchyard mowing, help being sought for the cricket club replacement bench and further defibrillators to be fitted in the village. More potential wildflower areas being investigated, arranging a meeting between the Northwich Road shops and Environmental Health Officers about the rear of the premises.  Discussions continue about accommodating Ukrainian refugees.  Better reporting between Highways and Parish Councils being investigated.  Badger vaccination being rolled out.
50.
Public Forum
Recent gulley emptying has been carried out on one side of Wallerscote Road and a reluctance to dig out those that are blocked reported.  Will draw to CW&C’s attention.
51.
The next meeting is on Monday 26th September at Weaverham Community Centre at 7pm.
Part B item

52.
A project to be funded from the Community Ownership Fund to be investigated.








Meeting closed at 8.44pm
